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Gannon Is Promoted
Airport Police Chief gets new job leading Homeland 
Security for LA airports.

Airport Police Chief Patrick 
Gannon has a new title 

and responsibilities: He is now 
the Deputy Director, Homeland 
Security and Law Enforcement. He 
was selected following an exten-

sive nationwide recruit-
ment that attracted more 
than a dozen candidates. 
Gannon has been perform-
ing the duties on an interim 
basis since January.

 In a memo to staff, 
Airports Executive Director 
Gina Marie Lindsey wrote:

“His stellar perfor-
mance in the aftermath of the 
November 1 incident has helped 
him to stand out as a candidate 
and a superb leader. As Deputy 
Executive Director, Homeland 

Security and Law Enforcement, 
Gannon will provide leadership, 
management oversight and policy 
direction to all law enforcement 
and security staff at LAWA’s three 
airports, coordinate with other 
Law Enforcement Agencies, be 
responsible for counterterrorism 
efforts and oversee firefighting, 
emergency medical, and fire pre-
vention services provided by the 
LAFD at LAX. He has taken to 
heart my emphasis on the impor-
tance of participation in airport-
wide leadership teams and the 

responsibility for integrating the 
law enforcement and homeland 
security functions with Airport 
Operations and other aviation 
staff. Gannon will continue to 
serve as Chief of Airport Police for 
the foreseeable future.”

Patrick Gannon joined Airports 
as Chief of Airport Police in 
October 2012 after retiring from 
the LAPD following a 34 years of 
service, of which 12 years were at 
the executive management level.

The Club congratulates Chief 
Gannon on his new appointment.

Story and photo courtesy Sgt. Belinda Nettles, Airport Police

Airports

Patrick Gannon, Deputy Director,  
Homeland Security and Law Enforcement, Airports.

The Club has extended its Joannie Mukai Club Scholarship deadline 
approximately one month.
All materials must be physically in the Club Store and Service Center 

downtown, 120 W. Second St. by noon, July 31, 2014.
The Club expects to award each recipient $500.
Those eligible include Club Members, their spouses and their children 

who are in college or will be attending an accredited college or university 
in Fall 2014.

You can pick up an application at the Club Store and Service Center,  
120 W. Second St. downtown, or download an application at:

www.cityemployeesclub.com/scholar.asp

Eligibility requirements:
n	All Club Members and their spouses, and children of Club members 

under the age 25, are eligible to apply. Club Members must be in good 
standing.

n	The successful candidate must attend an accredited four-year college 
or university full time in the fall semester 2014. Current high school 
seniors matriculating to a four-year school in Fall 2014 are eligible.

n	Candidates will be judged for academic excellence, community  
service and financial need.

n	Scholarships are expected to be awarded in equal amounts of $500 
(each).

n	Deadline: Applications must be in the Club Store and Service Center, 
120 W. Second St. downtown, by noon July 31, 2014. All applications 
must be physically in the Club office at that time to be eligible. Sorry, 
but the Club is not responsible for delays in delivery.

n Decisions will be made by Club personnel 
and will be considered final.

n Club Store and Service Center address:  
120 W. Second St., Los Angeles, CA 90012.

n Incomplete applications will not be  
accepted. 

Send questions to:  
scholarship@cityemployeesclub.comJoannie Mukai.

Scholarship 
Extended

Club Angels

Royce Wilson received a stipend last 

year as part of Club Angels’ Mukai 
Scholarship Program.

Bethany Costa received a stipend last 

year as part of Club Angels’ Mukai 

Scholarship Program.

Club’s scholarship program  
extends deadline to July 31.

Meiji  
Shrine: 

Vacation Edition

Yoyogi Park sprawls out over 
nearly 175 acres and is one of 

the largest parks in Tokyo, Japan. It 
houses the Meiji Memorial Picture 
Gallery, the National Stadium, the 
Meiji Memorial Hall which is now 
used for Shinto Weddings and the Meiji Shrine. I paid this park a visit recently but my day 
was spent almost entirely at the Shrine. 

Construction began on the shrine in 1915 and was finished in 1926. It was dedicated 
to the Emperor Meiji and Empress Shoken. The area is covered with nearly 365 different 
species of trees which were donated from all parts of Japan when the shrine was estab-
lished. The original building was destroyed in WWII and what you see now was completed 
in 1958 through a public fund raising effort. 

Passing through the first great Torii gate takes you a leisurely walk on a wide path, 
through the next Torii gate and on to the shrine complex. We were lucky enough to have 
a guide on hand to explain what we were seeing, offering up tidbits on history, the finer 
points of Shinto religion and the general care of this historic property. 

It was a calm, wonderful experience and if you are ever in Tokyo, take the train to 
Harajuku Station to visit this lovely space. 

By Jennifer Shackelford, 
Club Application CoordinatorSEEN 
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THIS MONTH AT THE

City Owned. City Run. City Proud.
www.cabrillomarineaquarium.org
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Support the Cabrillo 
Marine Aquarium! 
Consider joining the Friends of 

Cabrillo Marine Aquarium
(310) 548-7410

www.cabrillmarineaquarium.org/ 
support.asp

Family 
Sandcastle 

Building 
Day

Saturday,
July 26 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

Relive your favorite memories 
and create new ones dur-

ing CMA’s Family Sandcastle 
Building Day. Bring your best 

sandcastle building tools, a little 
shovel and bucket, and your 

castle creativity to this  
fun beach event. The sand  
on Cabrillo Beach will be  
thoroughly wet down to  

prepare for sand construction;  
the rest is up to you!

All castle styles are welcome: 
moats, draw bridges, spires, 
windows, turrets, let your 

imagination run wild, but most 
importantly, have a great time 
at the beach with family and 
loved ones. Don’t forget to  

bring your camera to capture  
Kodak moments and your  

sandcastle handiwork.

Free and open to all!
Parking: $2

AMC 
GOLD  
24/7
Get ’em  
anytime  

at the Club 
Webstore  

– AND SEE  
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